MINUTES

STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OA BOARD MEETING, MARCH 15, 2010
The meeting of the Board of Directors of Stoneybrook Village Owners Association was convened in the clubhouse at 9:01 a.m. by President Jonathan Hayes. Directors who were present included Jonathan Hayes, Tony Olsen, and Chuck Van de Wetering. Twelve owners were present. Dave Stubbs, Willamette Community Management, also attended. 
Owner’s Forum. The Corvallis Fire Department will do a fire safety presentation, including a discussion of Knox Boxes (Board approved scheduling in clubhouse – see “Association Information” for details). Full Spectrum Aquatics will turn on the waterfall and fountains during next two weeks.
Minutes. The Board approved the minutes for the Board meeting of February 15, 2010.

Financial Reports. The Board reviewed the February financial statements and the analysis provided by WCM. As of February 28, Association assets were $398,470.23 in cash or equivalents, which includes $5,348.98 in prepaid assessments. $103,505.95 was allocated to Reserves, and $205,942.85 is in the building restoration fund. February income was $20,040.22 and expenses were $11,590.62. One single-family special assessment is still pending; WCM will contact attorney representing the party regarding current status. The Board accepted the treasurer’s report.
Committee Reports.

ARC. Mike Propst reported that five request have been processed since last report. The ARC also identified new exterior lights at the lodge which have not been approved. The committee discussed architectural integrity, invasive plants, and signage.

Communications. No new information.

Landscape. No report.

Garden. There are 14 gardeners this year. 

Pool/Clubhouse. Barbara Bowns reported that DEVCO has examined the roof-ceiling assembly and has developed recommendations. They have also evaluated the dehumidification system and agree with relocation and repair recommendations. Design alternatives and construction cost estimates will be presented in late March. Copies of status reports are posted on the clubhouse bulletin board.
Clubhouse expense. The Board approved reimbursing Doreene Carpenter for expenses incurred in obtaining new pool cues and repairing some equipment in amount of $127.21.

CC&R Review Committee. The Board approved having WCM make a preliminary review of governing documents regarding RS-12 property as a special project.
Lodge exterior lights. The Board approved sending a letter to the Lodge regarding what appear to be permanent lights around the cupola and eves.

Future Board meeting dates:
The next regular Board meeting will be Monday, April 19, 2010, at 9:00 a.m. at the clubhouse. The May meeting has been rescheduled to May 10 (2nd Monday). A board work session is scheduled at 9:00 a.m. on Monday, April 12, to be held at the clubhouse.
Meeting was adjourned at 10:36 a.m.
Board member email addresses: Jonathan Hayes (chateaustegosaurus@att.net), Tony Olsen

(olsen-t-s@comcast.net), Chuck Van de Wetering (candbvans@comcast.net), Randall Corwin (randall.corwin@hawthornret.com, Bobbi Reid (bobbi.reid@holidaytouch.com).
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